
  
    

Texas Physical Therapy Association 
December, 2015  

 
CHAIR’S CORNER:  
 

Hello MWD, 
 
It has been an honor to serve as your chair for the MWD of the TPTA!  As a new 
year comes around, we will have two new co-chairs( Mary Lou Garrett and 
Carolyn Mason) that will represent and serve you well!  I have learned many 
things as the district chair, and will value these lessons for the rest of my career.  
Thank you so much for your support and for putting up with my learning curve!  
Your patience has been greatly appreciated.  I hope everyone has a wonderful 
Christmas / holiday season!  Happy Holidays to you and your family, and I pray 
you have a blessed New Year! 
 
Kim Mayes, PT, DPT 
Chair of Midwest District-TPTA 
Hendrick Medical Center -Acute Rehab Services 
kistaton@hendrickhealth.org 
(325)670-2838 
______________________________________________________________________ 

**CONTINUING EDUCATION OPPORTUNITIES** 
NEXT MIDWEST DISTRICT MEETING:  

DATE:  THURSDAY, JANUARY 14th, 2016 
Business meeting: 6:30-7:00 pm   
Program: 7:00 -8:00pm (will be skyped)  

Program:  NeuroREHAB: TBI or Concussions  
Presenter: Sam Brinkman, PhD  
LOCATION: Hardin-Simmons University Physical Therapy  
Means of Presentation: Lecture  
Meeting will be skyped.  
 
Watch for instruction on how to log on the meeting via GoToMeeting.   
_______________________________________________________________ 

NEXT MIDWEST DISTRICT-TPTA 2016 MEETING DATE 

THURSDAY, April 14th, 2016 San Angelo  
 

_________________________________________ 

mailto:kistaton@hendrickhealth.org


*HSU-Abilene 2015 LUNCH and LEARN SERIES* 
Located at HSU- PT department from 12-1pm 

 
January 19th, 2016             
(3rd Tues) 

Power of Posture  Bob Friberg, PT, PhD   

February 9th, 2016         
(2nd  Tues) 

Instrument Assisted Soft Tissue 
Mobilization 

Erin Hicks, PT,DPT 
 

March 8th 2016             
(2nd  Tues) 

Getting to the Core of the Matter: 
Differential Diagnosis of Abdomen  

Dennis O’Connell, PT, 
PhD  

April 12th, 2016             
(2nd Tues) 

Pelvic Pain in Athletes  Sam Chevrie Eagle, PT, 
DPT  

May 17th, 2016    
(3rd Tues) 
 

Pain Pathways  Jacob Brewer, Pt, PhD, 
DPT, NCS   

June 7th, 2016                  
(1st Tues) 

Pain Modalities Marty Hinman, PT, Ed 

 

Continuing education opportunities: Spring 2016 Hosted at HSU-
PT Department  
 
EXAMINATION, EVALUATION, and TREATMENT of the Upper 
Cervical Spine by Dr. Robert Friberg. January 8-9, 2016: 8.25 hrs; 
$295.00 (brochure included) 
 
ETHICS: What’s it to YOU???? January 21st, 2016:  Hosted at 
HSU-PT department  
 
KT-3: Saturday, February 6th, 2016: hosted at HSU-PT 
department. (brochure included)  
                PT/PTA, OT/OTA, AT: $200 Students: $100;  to register:    
ptoffice@hsutx.edu 

                   Pay by Credit Card to: 
https://commerce.cashnet.com/HSUTXPTD 

 

IAOM: DRY NEEDLING COURSE WITH CADAVERS: hosted at HSU PT 

department: April 16-17th, 2016. Can register at:  

http://www.iaom-us.com/learn-experience/courses/dry-needling-
courses-level-i/abilene-tx-april-2016.html  
 
 
 

https://commerce.cashnet.com/HSUTXPTD
http://www.iaom-us.com/learn-experience/courses/dry-needling-courses-level-i/abilene-tx-april-2016.html
http://www.iaom-us.com/learn-experience/courses/dry-needling-courses-level-i/abilene-tx-april-2016.html


Ethics and Your Professional Responsibility: What’s It to 
YOU??? 

Presented by Marsha Rutland, PT, ScD, OCS 
Sponsored by the Midwest District –TPTA/Hardin-

Simmons University 
Thursday, January 21st, 2016 

5:30pm-7:45pm 
Hardin-Simmons University  

Physical Therapy Department 
2200 Hickory, Room 116a  

Approved by TPTA for 2 CCU hrs/ Meets TPTA 
requirements for 2 hours of Ethics for license renewal  
Ethics and Your Professional Responsibility: What’s It to YOU? 

Thursday, January 21st, 2016 

5:30pm-7:45pm / HSU- PT department 

Registration Form 
Name _________________________________________________________________ 
Address ________________________________________________________________ 
City/State/Zip ___________________________________________________________ 
Phone __________________________________________________________________ 
Email address____________________________________________________________ 
APTA Member (circle):     Yes_______________________         No      PT/ PTA 

APTA membership number 

License Number: TX _________________________ (required for certificate) 
Registration Information 

Early registration (by January 16th) $25 APTA  Members     $30 Non-members 
Late registration (after January 16th) –$30 APTA  Members    $35 Non-members 
CHECKS PAYABLE TO:     Midwest District-TPTA 

To early register (by January 15th), mail or fax completed form and check to: 
Midwest District-TPTA C/O Marsha Rutland, PT 

HSU-PT Dept; Box 16065 
Abilene, TX 79698-6065 

FAX 325-670-5868    mrutland@hsutx.edu 
325-670-5860 or 325-670-1337 

ALL MONIES COLLECTED FOR THIS COURSE ARE USED FOR THE MIDWEST DISTRICT DPT 
STUDENT SCHOLARSHIP  

mailto:mrutland@hsutx.edu


IAOM: DRY NEEDLING COURSE 1 WITH CADAVERS: hosted at HSU PT department: April 

16-17th, 2016. Can register at:  

http://www.iaom-us.com/learn-experience/courses/dry-needling-courses-level-i/abilene-tx-
april-2016.html 

IAOM-US has partnered with Dry Needling Workshops of Arizona to bring the expertise of the Optimal 

Dry Needling Solutions (ODNS) lecturers to North America to train licensed practitioners. 

The IAOM-US provides the highest caliber of education, certification, membership and now, through this 

relationship with Dry Needling Workshops, we offer our clients the best in Dry Needling courses! 

ODNS has been training qualified practitioners in the theory and skill of trigger point dry needling for 15 

years throughout the UK, South Africa, India, and the Middle East. In 2013, they began offering courses in 

the US.  

 

ODNS teach the most comprehensive and inclusive courses available, with emphasis on using the latest 

evidence, while embracing all the various dry needling theories and techniques. We teach an integrated 

approach to Trigger point needling and pathology, providing the student with a thorough understanding of 

the MTrP and how it is affected by Dry Needling. 
 

Our workshops are competency-based 3 day seminars with a strong emphasis on practical application.  All 

courses are credentialed for physical therapists, with CEU’s awarded by the APTA at the state level.  
 

ODNS courses are all strongly practical in nature with good participant - facilitator ratios and are supported 

by a comprehensive manual.  We conduct high quality, evidence based courses with experienced 

physiotherapists as lecturers and assistants. 

Following our course you should feel ready to dry needle the next day in your clinic. 

Dry Needling Level 1 is a basic level course which teaches the theory and practice of dry needling of 

trigger points. It includes safety and ethics, superficial and deep dry needling techniques of the lumbar, 

cervical, shoulder, hip, thigh, and calf.

http://www.iaom-us.com/learn-experience/courses/dry-needling-courses-level-i/abilene-tx-april-2016.html
http://www.iaom-us.com/learn-experience/courses/dry-needling-courses-level-i/abilene-tx-april-2016.html
http://www.dryneedling.co.za/
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___________________________________________________________________ 

MINUTES OF THE MIDWEST DISTRICT MEETING OF THE 
TEXAS PHYSICAL THERAPY ASSOCIATION 

November 12, 2015 

 

District Chair, Kim Mayes called the meeting to order at 630pm.   9 active physical 
therapists and 9 student physical therapists were present, as well as 5 PTs and 11 SPTs 
present via GoToMeeting from Abilene, TX.  A motion was made to approve the minutes 
as written. The motion was passed.   
 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
There have been no changes in the account since the September meeting. The current 
balance is $3,275.32 
 
 

GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 
Presented by Kim Mayes: 

 There is a tele-health bill currently in congress.  Currently PT/OT/ST services are 
not covered under potential providers for tele-health services.  Many in the industry 
think these services should be billable by therapists to provide services in certain 
settings such as rural health. 

 Dry Needling is currently under scrutiny as a billable service for PT.  Physician 
based and Acupuncture groups lobbying against PT use of this service. 

 The state office is asking that each district have a PTA liaison.  If you are interested 
in assuming this role or know of a PTA who may be interested please contact one of 
the district officers. 

  
MEMBERSHIP REPORT 

 

Provided by Mary Lou Garrett: 

As of 11-4-15, the MWD had 172 members.  During this reporting period, 10 students 
joined with 2 of those being PTA students.  There were 7 PTs, 3 PTAs, and 3 SPTs who 
renewed; 1 PT and 1 SPT reinstated; 2 PTs and 3 SPTs dropped their memberships.  We 
would like to issue a challenge to bring our membership status up to 200 by the end of the 
year! 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

No old business was discussed. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
The district is currently looking to fill several positions effective January 2016: 
 
Mary Lou Garrett and Regina Hartnett nominated themselves as potential Co-Chairs of the 
district to take the place of Kim Mayes effective January 1st.  A unanimous vote was made 
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in favor of this nomination.  Chair duties such as district meetings and travel to state 
meetings will be shared between Mary Lou and Regina. 
 
Mark Armstrong volunteered to assume a 2 year term as our district delegate. Term will be 
for years 2016/2017. 
The secretary/treasurer position will come open in January 2016 and the district is 
currently looking for nominees to take this position from Regina Hartnett who will be 
assuming the role of Co-Chair.  Term will be 2 years for 2016/2017.  If you are interested 
in this position or would like to nominate someone please contact Regina Hartnett or Mary 
Lou Garrett. 
 
Susan Roerhig has agreed to assume the role of Governmental Liaison taking the place of 
Rob Sarbach. 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 HSU will be hosting an ethics course in January – proceeds to benefit the MWD. 

 HSU will be hosting a Dry Needling course on April 17th in their cadaver lab. 

 HSU will be hosting a lunch and learn on December 1st on PT in Acute Care. 

 HSU hosting a CCU course on Jan. 18/19 on Exam of the Upper Cervical Spine for 
8.25 CCU 

 HSU hosting Kinesiotaping III on December 5th for 8.0CCU 

 **Contact Marsha Rutland at HSU for questions regarding HSU hosted events. 

 ASU hosting lunch and learn on Wound Care November 24th. 

 **Contact Carolyn Mason at ASU for questions regarding ASU hosted events. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7PM followed by a presentation by Drew Fulfer, COLO 
titled Gait Mechanics with AFO use and Implications for Varying AFO Types.  
 
: 
Regina Hartnett, PT 
MWD Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 
Keep your face to the sunshine and you cannot see the shadows. 

      Helen Keller 
_____________________________________________________________ 

 
MIDWEST DISTRICT- TPTA MEMBERSHIP 

Membership Musings 
 
Well, gang, we are going backward with our membership numbers as we slipped down a 
few notches as of 12-2-15.  Currently there are 165 members including 5 renewals (Lori 
Warren, Rob Sarbach, Dennis O’Connell, Boone Dugan and Kathryn Jones) and 1 who 
reinstated (Leddy Priddy)—woo hoo!  However, there were 8 drops—7 of those being 
students who will renew.   All in all, we are still holding our own.  Any ideas on how to 
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increase membership and interest in our district meetings?  We need YOU to voice your 
opinions! 
Appreciate each and every one of you. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Lou Garrett, PT, DPT, PCS, C/NDT 
MWD Membership Co-chair 

 
 
LEGISLATIVE NEWS 

GAC Report: Texas Board of PT Examiners Topics 

  

The Board is under sunset review by the legislature.  All licensees should have 
received an e-mail link to a survey asking for input on functioning of the Board.  The review 
is required by the Texas Sunset Act and is performed by a Commission composed of 
legislators and public members.  Based on the Commission’s recommendation, the 
Legislature will ultimately decide whether an agency continues to operate.  Please be sure 
to fill out the survey to make sure we keep our Board.  
 The Board adopted new rules at its November meeting.  The rule change affecting 
all licensees is an increase in fees for renewals by $6 for PTs and $4 for PTAs.  Other rule 
changes affect facility registration, and licensees in the military.  Several additional 
qualifying continuing competence activities have also been proposed.  
 For more about these topics, see the December 2015 Communique at 
http://www.ptot.texas.gov/idl/0071860D-0664-5BFA-509E-3E8714788A58.  
 Two additional items mentioned at the November MWD meeting relate to the board.  
The first was in relation to telehealth.  The discussion in the Practice Committee was to 
potentially add telehealth to Section 322.1 of the Rules (Provision of Service). . The 
discussion stemmed from a lawsuit by Dallas based Teladoc, against the Texas Medical 
Board.  Teladoc, a leading national telemedicine provider, sued the Texas Medical Board 
to stop a ruling that would require doctors to meet in person with any new patient before 
writing prescriptions. (http://www.dallasnews.com/business/health-care/20150429-dallas-
based-teladoc-sues-texas-medical-board-over-ruling.ece)   No action has been taken by 
the Committee or Board on the topic. 
 The second issue was interstate compacts.  This is an initiative of the Federation of 
State Boards of Physical Therapy.  FSBPT has launched a project to develop an interstate 
licensure compact for physical therapy. The purpose of the compact is to increase 
consumer access to physical therapy services by reducing regulatory barriers to interstate 
mobility and cross –state practice.  See 
http://www.fsbpt.org/FreeResources/PhysicalTherapyLicensureCompact.aspx for more 
information. 
 
GAC Representative 
Susan Roehrig PT, PhD 
Associate Professor (Retired) 
Department Physical Therapy 
College of Nursing and Health Professions Arkansas State University 
 
 

http://www.ptot.texas.gov/idl/0071860D-0664-5BFA-509E-3E8714788A58
http://www.dallasnews.com/business/health-care/20150429-dallas-based-teladoc-sues-texas-medical-board-over-ruling.ece
http://www.dallasnews.com/business/health-care/20150429-dallas-based-teladoc-sues-texas-medical-board-over-ruling.ece
http://www.fsbpt.org/FreeResources/PhysicalTherapyLicensureCompact.aspx


 8 

_____________________________________________________________ 
Always do right. This will gratify some and amaze the rest.     

 Mark Twain 
                                                                               

NEWS FROM ANGELO STATE UNIVERSITY 
PHYSICAL THERAPY PROGRAM:  

 December 2015  
 

Students 
The Class of 2016 finished the fall semester hearing Mark Turek’s presentation, A Picture 
of Practice:  Good and Bad.  They are eager to obtain their license and they need to know 
how to maintain their license.  They also participated in a test prep course so that they 
know how to prepare for the upcoming board exam.  The students will be completing a 12-
week neurorehabilitation practicum  in the spring returning for a 4 week capstone 
semester. 
 
The Class of 2017 realized that at the end of the final exam on Thursday of finals week 
that they were half way through the program.  Spring semester will focus on 
musculoskeletal examination and management in preparation for their musculoskeletal 
practicum in summer 2016. 
 
The Class of 2018 is pleased to announce that Sarosh Ahmed was elected secretary of 
the Texas Student Physical Therapy Association at the TPTA Student Conclave.  The 
students will continue their focus on acute care examination and management during the 
spring semester. As part of their course work they will be spending some time in the local 
hospitals. 
 
Faculty 
Dr. Mansoo Ko is conducting research with colleagues in South Korea over the winter 
break.  The rest of us are actually taking a break and preparing for the spring semester. 
 
 
Carolyn R. Mason, PT, PhD 
Professor and DPT Program Director 
Angelo State University 
carolyn.mason@angelo.edu 

_____________________________________________________________  
 
 

Limitations don’t limit us unless we let them. 
John Maxwell  

mailto:carolyn.mason@angelo.edu
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HSU DPT CLASS of 2015  
_________________________________________________________________ 

NEWS FROM HARDIN-SIMMONS UNIVERSITY PHYSICAL 
THERAPY PROGRAM                             

Dear Colleagues,  
 
Merry Christmas and many blessings for the New Year! It is hard to believe the fall 
semester is behind us and the holidays upon us! However, I have to admit that most of us 
here at HSU, students and faculty alike, are thrilled to take a brief breather from what 
sometimes feels like a rat race on a treadmill we can’t get off!  
I hope you will join me in congratulating our 28 fantastic Class of 2015 Graduates!  Please 
see picture below! We are very proud of their hard work and personal achievements over 
the last 28 months.  They certainly represented HSU well on their clinicals! 
 

Special congrats should be given to the following graduates who received special 
recognition either at graduation or at our HSU PT Banquet: 

a. Wm. R. Gould Memorial Scholarship: Mark Boutros, SPT 
Presented to the graduating PT student who demonstrates the pursuit of 
knowledge, is an analytical, persistent and passionate learner who asks 
why…. and why not?  
 

b. Rufus & Edna Hyde Endowed Scholarship: Karen Macias, SPT 
Presented to the graduating PT student who has relentless determination, a 
diligent work ethic, strength of character, and leads a life of encouragement 
through Christian example. 
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c. William Robert Lacewell Christian Leadership Award: Brittany Vacca, SPT 
Presented to the graduating PT student who demonstrates compassionate, 
joyful, loving behavior exhibited through Christ-centered leadership in 
classroom, clinical and community activities. 
 

d. Susan Livingston McKeever Award of Excellence:  
Kayla Dickerson, SPT and Jacie Lawson, SPT 

Presented to the graduating PT student who demonstrates excellence in the 
classroom, clinic and through community activities. 
 

e. Midwest District Award of Excellence from the Texas Physical Therapy 
Association: Travis Sugar. SPT 

Presented to the graduating PT student who exhibits academic excellence, 
clinical excellence with consideration to community involvement and 
professional activities.  
 

f. Graduate Dean’s Award of Excellence:   Kayla Dickerson, SPT 

The Graduate Dean’s Award of Excellence is awarded each December 
graduation.  The recipient is selected from nominations from all graduate 
programs and is the individual who has excelled as a graduate student, 
typifies the character and behavior consistent with HSU’s mission and 
purpose, and has shown potential to excel in their field of study.  A 
committee of graduate program directors selects the recipient by a 
screening of nominees and conducting personal interview(s) with selected 
nominees. 

 
 

Blessings for a prosperous New Year, 
 
 
Janelle K. O’Connell, PT, DPT, Ph.D. ATC, LAT, CEEAA 
Department Head and Professor –Physical Therapy  
Hardin-Simmons University 

________________________________________________________________________ 
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Diplomacy is to do and say the nastiest thing in the nicest way.         
Isaac Goldberg 

______________________________________________________ 

 
 

Midwest District Officers 
 

Chairperson: Kim Mayes       Hendrick Health System     325-670-2838   kmayes@hendrickhealth.org 
Vice-Chair: Mary Lou Garrett Hardin-Simmons University 325-670-5830   mgarrett@hsutx.edu  
Secretary/Treasurer: Regina Hartnett  Shannon Medical Center,  325-657-5281   ReginaHartnett@shannonhealth.org 
Chair-elect: 
Membership: Mary Lou Garrett Hardin-Simmons University  325-670-5830    mgarrett@hsutx.edu 
Government Affairs: Rob Sarbach  Shannon Medical Center,  325-657-5281    rsarbach@email.msn.com 
Communications: Marsha Rutland  Hardin-Simmons University 325-670-1337    mrutland@hsutx.edu 

         Regional Key Contacts 
City Facility                                                      Name                          Phone          FAX              E-mail 
Abilene  Abilene Regional Medical Center           Andy Burton                 428-5720         428-5729 andy_burton@armc.net 
 Abilene State Supported Living Center Jennie Dodd               795-3468  795-3707 Jennie.Dodd@dads.state.tx.us 
 Action Sports Medicine Terri Damme 676-5633  676-8831  
 Dyess Airforce Base Daniel Watson 696-5542 or 696-5451 Daniel.watson.10@us.af.mil 
 Elite Physical Therapy Bryan Lange 690-9704  bslange@hotmail.com  
 Girling Health Care Cindy Adams 513-2363  ckkadams@aol.com 
 Hardin-Simmons University  Janelle O’Connell         670-1339  670-5868 joconnel@hsutx.edu  
 Hendrick Medical Center Paula Lyles 670-2189  670-2581 plyles@ hendrickhealth.org 
 Human Performance Rehab Services Sandy Hunter, PTA 695-4244         691-0582     
 Integra Health Services James Nicholls 691-9947  698-6657  
 Northern Oaks Rehab  676-1677         676-0332 

 Rebound Sports and Physical Therapy Shawn Sullivan,PTA 691-0093 267-2850 sbsullivan@apex-therapy.com 
Reliant Rehabilitation Hospital                                     793-7810         691-1621                 

 Spine and Joint Center Jon Hutton                  795-1888x121 795-9537 
 West Texas Rehab Center JoBeth Willis               793-3456         793-3549 jbwillis@wtrc.com 
  Beth Schaeffer            793-3474  bschaeffer@wtrc.com 
  Wisteria Place           Travis Jones         437-6250         695-2629  

    
Ballinger Ballinger Memorial Hospital Susan Schwertner   325-365-5582 365-3418 
Brownwood Brownwood Regional Hospital Ann Glasscock         325-646-0600 641-2557       Ann_Glasscock@brmc-cares.com 
 Action Sports Medicine-Brownwood Scott King  
Coleman Coleman County Medical Center  
Colorado City Mitchell County Hospital Clifford Shiller          325-728-3431x244 728-8974 cliffshiller@hotmail.com 
Eastland  Eastland Memorial Hospital          Mitch Akers             254-631-5358 254-631-0819    mitch.akers@emhd.org 
San Angelo Angelo State University Carolyn Mason          325-942-2545 325-942-2548 carolyn.mason@asu.edu 
 Baptist Retirement Communities  Renee Ward             325-481-7536  325-942-2548   renee.ward@bapmem.com   

Century Rehab - Arbor Terrace HCC, Park Plaza NC, Cedar Manor NRS, Concho HCR arborterrace@centuryrehab.com 
                     Catherine Cuenca-Torres  325-234-0647  catnel2473@aol.com 
  Goodfellow AFB           Maj. Brian Smith       325-654-3923  325-654-3093 brian.smith@goodfellow.af.mil 
  Legend Oaks Healthcare         Robert Wierzowiecki  325-944-1600   325-944-1660 rwierzowiecki@srs4rehab.com 
 MBS Rehab at Regency House  Joi Alls                      325-942-4000  jalls@mbsrehab.com  
 San Angelo Community Medical Center Mark Makowski         325-947-5900 325-947-6852  
 Shannon Clinic                                     325-658-1511    325-481-2129 @shannonhealth.org 

  Shannon Medical Center           Casie Feathers        325-659-7522                 casiefeathers@shannonhealth.org 
 Shannon Sports Medicine Tim Bickford              325-658-5681    325-947-7121  timbickford@shannonhealth.org 
 West Texas Rehab Center Gina Karr                   325-223-6304    325-223-6447  gkarr@wtrc.com 
Snyder Cogdell Rehab and Wellness Larry Lambaren         325-574-7259    325-574-1423 cmh.llambaren@cogdellhospital.com 
                                                                                                                                                                             
Sweetwater Rolling Plains Memorial Hospital Cody Paty                  325- 235-1701    325-236-6042  cpaty@mwcc.com 
Winters Midwest Rehab Associates Fred Garcia                325-754-4381  325-754-4415   FredG@wcc.net 
 

mailto:kmayes@hendrickhealth.org
mailto:mrutland@hsutx.edu
mailto:bslange@hotmail.com
mailto:sbsullivan@apex-therapy.com
mailto:Ann_Glasscock@brmc-cares.com
mailto:cliffshiller@hotmail.com
mailto:mitch.akers@emhd.org
mailto:arborterrace@centuryrehab.com
mailto:catnel2473@aol.com
mailto:rwierzowiecki@srs4rehab.com
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